
PLS 101 - Lecture 26

You guys ready?  All right.  Letís take off.  Talk about bureaucracy here.  A 
good question came up the other day because we were sort of talking about 
bureaucracy on the presidency, right?  Because the President is head of the 
bureaucracy.  As I talked about on Monday, we said that the rise of the 
presidency as an institution coincides hand-in-hand with the rise in 
bureaucracy as an institution.  As bureaucracy ó i.e., the federal government 
ó became more and more stronger and powerful and became responsible for more 
and more activities in our society, the President technically sits on top of 
that bureaucracy.  So as bureaucracy grows, the power of the President grows 
along with that.  And so now the Presidentís power as an institution in some 
respects has eclipsed that of Congress as an institution.  Historically, 
Congress was the more dominant institution.  But really beginning in the 1940s 
and certainly the ë60s and ë70s, and since then, the rise of the presidency as 
an institution has really ascended and eclipsed that of Congress.
Well, we talked about that in terms of ó we mentioned bureaucracy in that 
context and now Chapter 10 talks specifically about bureaucracy, and what is 
bureaucracy, and what are some important things to remember about bureaucracy.  
I can tell you a lot about this because Iím in public administration and Iím a 
former bureaucrat.  I worked as a bureaucrat for about four and a half years 
in Washington.  So I know a lot about the federal bureaucracy.  A lot of 
people find this to be the most ó I donít know.  Some people may say whatís 
bureaucracy and they have a negative view about it, but I think itís exciting.  
I like bureaucracy.  So thatís why Iíve got it up here.
 
I say first of all, starting out, is bureaucracy the fourth branch of 
government?  If you look at the Constitution, you will not see any reference 
to the term bureaucracy.  That is all ó when we say bureaucracy, letís make 
sure we understand what weíre talking about.  That is basically all the 
federal departments and agencies.  So you can talk about bureaucracies at the 
state and local level too.  But when we talk about the U.S. bureaucracy, weíre 
really talking about at the federal level.  Weíre talking about all the 
federal agencies and departments that are responsible for carrying out and 
putting into implementation the various laws that are passed by Congress and 
the various regulations that are passed by various agencies.
When we think of bureaucracy, like I mentioned before, we often have negative 
stereotypes, donít we?  Let me just ask you real, real quick.  David, when you 
think of bureaucracy, what comes to mind?  When you hear the term bureaucracy, 
what does that mean to you?
[Inaudible student response]
People working to put the common person down.  Is that what youíre saying?  
Okay.  Aaron?
[Inaudible student response]
Red tape.  We often think about red tape.  Government just needs to get off 
the backs of business, right?  Weíve just got too much intrusive federal 
government.  Weíre just government in general.  So when we think about 
bureaucracy, we often have very negative stereotypes.  We think about 
bureaucracies being too large, bloated, inefficient, self-serving.  Those are 
some of the typical stereotypes that we have.  Itís too large and inefficient.
 
But as the book points out ó and I can tell you from my own personal 
experience having worked as a management analyst in the federal government for 



a number of years ó a lot of our views and conceptions about bureaucracy are 
really simply kind of myths and a lot of these myths stem from our lack of 
knowledge about what bureaucracy really is and what it really does.
Iíve got an interesting quote here.  I say the typical stereotype of 
bureaucracy is not grounded in reality.  And the quote is this: ìBureaucrats 
are people we hate in the abstract but we cannot do without in the concrete.î  
And what we mean by that is this.  Congress ó what happens typically is 
Congress passes a law that says the federal government will do this.  Congress 
can pass a law over and over and over again.  It can pass all the laws that it 
wants.  But until that law is actually put into effect, the law is 
meaningless.  That law has actually no meaning to it.  If Congress says, ìWe 
want to clean the environment.î  So they pass a law that says, ìWe vote for a 
cleaner environment.î  Until it authorizes or creates some kind of legislation 
that may establish an agency such as the Environmental Protection Agency to 
get to work on cleaning that environment, it means nothing.
 
So in a lot of ways I would make this argument ó and this is what I like about 
bureaucracy.  If you really want to know where does the rubber meet the road 
in terms of government, itís in bureaucracy.  Because thatís when you see 
government in action.  I think being a member of the legislature would be 
fascinating.  Youíre passing laws and youíre doing good for society.  But let 
me tell you what the legislature does.  The legislature, you might say, passes 
headaches onto bureaucracy.  It says, ìWe want a cleaner environment.  We 
donít know how to do it, but we want a cleaner environment so weíre gonna pass 
the Clean Air Act.î  Now, the Clean Air Act will authorize, for example, the 
Department of Energy to do these kinds of things and create new offices and 
new programs designed to help provide for cleaner air.
But the thing is, Congress doesnít really know how to clean up the 
environment.  You may be an expert on a standing committee and have served on, 
like, the energy and the environment subcommittee in the Senate, but you 
really donít know what makes for clean air.  You know that you want to cut 
down pollution in cars, for example.  Thatís good.  What kind of pollution in 
cars do you need to clean up?  Is it carbon dioxide?  Is it carbon monoxide?  
How many particulates per million in the air should there be?  These are the 
nasty kinds of headaches that Congress passes on to bureaucracy.  Bureaucracy 
basically takes these headaches and tries to figure out some kind of policies 
and regulations to implement the intent of the legislature.
So the first thing I want to make sure you guys understand and appreciate is 
the whole role of bureaucracy is to take the intentions of Congress and put 
some flesh on those intentions.  Where I think the rubber meets the road in a 
lot of ways.  Itís designed to basically put into ó by passing it, take some 
general law, a very vague law, and tries to implement that law with specific 
regulations.  Sometimes in a way that Congress may or may not even intend.  
But thatís exactly what it is.
 
So when we think about bureaucracy, we think about red tape and inefficiency, 
but in a lot of ways in terms of what they do.  We really rely upon them to 
get so much of our work in government done.  Bureaucrats are handy targets to 
blame for a lot of the ills of our society.  But the truth is, government 
cannot function without bureaucrats.  Many government programs ó I want you to 
appreciate this ó many government programs are very complex.  They require 
experts and other kinds of professionals to administer these programs.  So the 
very bureaucrats that we might blame for red tape are also the same people 



who, for example, put a man on the moon, who develop vaccines, who develop the 
most technologically sophisticated military that the world has ever seen.  
These are also the people who administer the nationís public parks, who 
process your passports, who process your Social Security checks.  Itís all 
about implementing the purposes of government and putting those purposes into 
action.
Well, what is bureaucracy?  The term itself ó I just want to let you know 
right now ó the term itself, bureaucracy, really means any kind of government 
organization.  Itís really a form of organization.  In other words, is 
bureaucracy just the government?  No.  Technically speaking, generically 
speaking, bureaucracy is merely a form of organization.  Thatís all it is.  Is 
General Motors or Ford Motor Corporation ó are they organized as 
bureaucracies?  The answer is yes, they are bureaucratic entities.  So itís 
really a form of organization.
And a lot of our thinking and knowledge about this form of organization comes 
from this person by the name of Max Weber.  You might want to say Max Weber.  
Heís a German sociologist who lived back in the 1800s and his name is Max 
Weber.  He was one of the first to write ó really to write about bureaucracy.  
This is a very interesting argument.  He said that Western civilization ó had 
it not been for bureaucracy, western civilization as we know it would not 
exist.  In a lot of ways, this form of organization was the practical carrier 
of Western civilization.  He had somewhat mixed views about bureaucracy.  He 
sees it as a very positive thing but also has the potential for a lot of 
negative things as well.  So he has a mixed view about this.
 
But basically, when we talk about Weberís contribution to democracy as a form 
of organization, thereís a couple of things I want to pull out thatís really 
important.  Bureaucracy, number one, is a form of organization and its 
characteristics include these various things.  For example, it includes the 
idea youíre organizing by a hierarchy.  When I say a hierarchy, do you know 
what I mean by that?  The idea you have subordinates and managers at higher 
levels.  If any of you are business majors you probably have a class in 
organizational behavior or something like that.  Youíll talk about 
organizational structure and youíll talk about bureaucracy quite a bit in that 
kind of class, too.
But according to bureaucracy, it employs the idea of a hierarchy.  So you have 
a system of reporting relationships from the lowest to the highest.  One of 
the things that it does, particularly the characteristics of bureaucracy, it 
relies very, very heavily upon formal written procedures.  Itís what we called 
standard operating procedures.  In bureaucracy, we rely upon standard 
operating procedures for a reason.  Because we want to make sure that no 
matter ó think about this in terms of standardization of responses and 
outputs.  We want to make sure ó letís say I own a company or a business and 
Iím employing bureaucratic methods.  I may have a very huge employee manual, 
standard operating procedures.  Do any of you work in jobs where you have a 
huge standard operating procedures manual?  I know you do, Aaron, in the 
military.  Anybody else, by any chance?  None of you work, right?  Exactly.
[Inaudible student response]
 
Aaron, since you work for one of the biggest bureaucracies of all, why does 
the Army rely upon standard operating procedures?  It wants to make sure ó I 
mean, no matter what youíre talking about or what particular area, you know, 
the purpose of standard operating procedures is to insure consistency and 



reliability of output and responses.  You want to make sure ó no matter, for 
example, whoís working a position.  If you have a job to do, I donít care 
whether youíre young or old or new or been here for a long time, you know, 
youíre gonna do the very same thing each time as required by this 
organization.  Itís to enhance reliability of outputs, standardization of 
response. 
I think of a very good movie ó itís been a while now ó oh, whatís the name of 
that movie?  It had Gene Hackman and Denzel Washington.  They were on a 
submarine.  Crimson Tide.  Has anybody seen that movie, Crimson Tide?  When I 
think about the reliability, the need for standard operating procedures, 
thatís a great movie that talks about that.  Because they were under attack ó 
they thought they were under attack by the Soviet Union, a nuclear attack.  
And Gene Hackman, as the commanding officer, was saying, ìI want you to go 
ahead and push that button.  Letís start the nuclear launch sequence and letís 
start bombing ó you know, send these nuclear missiles to ó launch ëem and hit 
Soviet targets.î  And Denzel Washington said, ìBut we havenít gotten enough 
information.  It has not been confirmed yet in terms of our communication.  We 
cannot operate until we have that communication.î  Standard operating 
procedure requires that and thereís a lot of interesting kinds of ó you know, 
they got into a fight and there was a mutiny and they got rid of the captain.  
But a lot of this was based upon this idea about the need for standard 
operating procedures.  When I think about that movie, I think about this idea.  
This is what bureaucracy does.  It relies upon these things to insure 
reliability of behavior or reliability of response, predictability of 
organizational outputs.
 
And also ó and I think a very important component here ó and Iím not gonna 
talk all about Max Weber here, but another thing that he talked about, now 
that youíve seen bureaucracy ó and this is really important in terms of our 
bureaucracy ó is the idea that the people who work in bureaucracy are experts.  
Theyíre experts by ó theyíre selected on the basis of their training.  Theyíve 
been trained to work in this area.  Theyíre a trained computer programmer or a 
trained accountant, whatever it may, whatever the position may be.  They are 
there because of what they know.  How do we know that they really know 
something?  Because theyíve been certified through educational or technical or 
other kinds of certification standards to basically work in that position.  So 
thatís the idea of technical experts.
And the idea is that you will work in that position over a period of time and 
become even more of an expert.  So by having these kinds of elements in 
others, according to Weber, this allows for a very efficient, lean, mean kind 
of organization.  And again, thereís some other characteristics of bureaucracy 
as well.  But Weber, when he was talking about bureaucracy, he saw bureaucracy 
in very efficient terms.  He was actually from the German area of Prussia, the 
state of Prussia, and they were known back then as having a very strong 
military.  And he sort of operated in that kind of context and saw bureaucracy 
as an efficient kind of fighting machine in a lot of ways.  So those are some 
of his views of bureaucracy.
 
Itís also very interesting ó Iíll say real quickly, too ó how ironic that the 
whole idea behind bureaucracy was to put a premium on ó was to enhance 
efficiency in operations and reliability and predictability.  Thatís why, by 
the way, the army still operates according to bureaucratic procedures.  And 
how there is a very important ó it does insure in a lot of ways high levels of 



predictability and efficiency.  At the same time, though, what do we think of 
bureaucracy?  The opposite of that, donít we?  We donít think of efficiency at 
all.  We think of inefficiency.  So itís kind of ironic that our conceptions 
of bureaucracy are so different from Max Weber views of bureaucracy and 
certainly the way itís employed in many of the military branches as well.
So having said that, let me just move on here and talk about some other things 
as well.  When weíre talking about bureaucracy here in the federal government, 
weíre talking about all the different agencies.  We could really kind of 
divide them up into three general groups that comprise our bureaucracy.  One 
that we talked about in terms of the presidency were the cabinet departments.  
The Department of State, the Department of Defense, the Department of 
Treasury, Department of Homeland Security.  Fifteen of those in total.  These 
are the formal, separate departments that we have that comprise whatís called 
the cabinet.
At the federal level, too, we also have what are called executive agencies.  
Remember some of the executive offices of the President?  We have ó as well as 
these.  Like, for example, NASA, the Environmental Protection Agency, the CIA.  
These are actually not ó they donít have the same level of formal cabinet 
status.  These are considered executive agencies.  But again, they all have 
huge bureaucracies as part of them as well.
 
And in the third one are various regulatory commissions.  So, for example, 
youíve got a lot of these acronyms.  The FCC or the FTC.  FCC stands for 
Federal Communications Commission, FTC Federal Trade Commission.  SEC, 
Security and Exchange Commission.  CPSC, the Consumer Product and Safety 
Commission.  These are various commissions headed up by a group of 
commissioners but are designed to implement public policies.  And since youíre 
-- for example, fair trade practices and those kinds of things.  But those are 
the three general kinds of things you might want to ó you would say are parts 
of what our bureaucracy is here.
Now, today we have over 2.9 ó in terms of the size of bureaucracy, about 2.9 
million civilian employees in the federal government.  So 2.9 million overall.  
And technically, whatís interesting about that is if you look at that 2.9, if 
you look at the fact that all of the different kinds of military contracts 
that we have going on ó and I think I mentioned this before.  If you have a 
relative that works for Boeing in St. Louis, who works on military contracts, 
I mean that is government work.  They are not a government employee per se, 
but you might even add to the overall number in our workforce.  And we have a 
lot of contracts.  Haliburton has a lot of contracts, for example, over in 
Iraq and some other countries.  But if you look at all the military contracts 
that we do with private organizations doing public work, then that 2.9 million 
ó the entire scope of people involved in federal programs and responsibilities 
is actually larger than simply 2.9.
 
Of these federal civilian employees, most of them are hired on the basis of ó 
Iím sorry ó most of them are called career civil service, is why Iíve got that 
up here.  They are career civil service employees.  So if you get a job for 
the federal government, you may work in a position that ó thereís a whole 
range of positions.  A clerk-typist, a top manager, a budget analyst, a 
computer programmer, an accountant, a firefighter.  Park ranger, nurse, 
physician, chemist, intelligence analyst, defense analyst, air traffic 
controllers.  This is a small number of all the different kinds of positions 
that you find in the federal government.



These people that Iím just mentioning here, these career civil service of 2.9 
million federal employees, are hired on the basis of merit.  Again, I want you 
to understand what merit is.  Youíre hired on the basis of your technical 
qualification.  Thatís what merit means.  Youíre qualified to be an 
accountant.  Why?  Well, because you probably went to college, you got a 
degree in accounting, you probably passed the CPA.  Thereís some kind of 
technical qualification that allows you to be hired on that basis.  Thatís the 
idea of merit.  Thatís what these 2.9 million people ó how theyíre hired on 
that basis. Then we have ó this idea of merit and technical expertise goes 
hand in hand with Weberís idea about bureaucracy, as you can see.  Iím gonna 
hire you on the basis of your technical qualification and training.  So we 
have in our federal government 2.9 million civilian federal employees hired on 
the basis of merit.
We also have another group.  Most of these are at the top.  Not just at the 
very top-top but even down a little bit, too, in the bureaucracy.  These are 
political appointees.  Those individuals include things like cabinet 
secretaries like Colin Powell, under secretaries, assistant secretaries, 
ambassadors, deputy assistant ambassadors, confidential assistant to the 
assistant secretary.  There are a lot of different people who are hired on the 
basis of this ó who are political appointees.
 
These ó in terms of numbers here, thereís about 4,000 overall hired on the 
basis of political loyalty.  If I get elected to be your next President ó ha-
ha ó if I became your next President, I will have about 4,000 people Iím gonna 
be able to appoint to my administration.  All the secretaries, all the deputy 
assistant secretaries, and so forth, of different agencies.  Ambassadors as 
well that Iíll be hiring.  Theyíre hired on the basis of political loyalty.  
Now, do I know 4,000 people?  I guess of all the students that have come 
through my class, I guess it constitutes about 4,000 by now.  But the idea 
here is no, I donít.  Iím not just sort of hiring every person that I know 
intimately that well, but it might be a recommendation or a friend of a 
friend, or something like that.
Now, these are the individuals ó many of these individuals helped me on my 
campaign, helped me get elected President.  Again, I think of the ìWest Wingî 
as a good example.  People who work for the White House staff are partyís 
political appointees.  The personal policy advisors and so forth, those who 
are close to the inner circle you know who they are pretty well by watching 
ìWest Wing.î  But thereís more than that.  Thereís actually 4,000 people hired 
on this basis.
Now, these people are hired on the basis of ó basically, loyalty to me and, 
like I said, they may have been a friend or a colleague of the President, or a 
friend of a friend.  And then the questions become this, and that is: Why do 
we have this type of system where weíve got 4,000 people managing the work of 
2.5 million employees?  And I want to suggest this to you.  As the President, 
Iím elected by the people with a certain mandate, right?  You elect me to 
carry out certain things.  How do I make sure I carry out those things?  I 
have to rely upon bureaucracy to carry out those basic kinds of things, right?  
I want to do Social Security reform, right?  If I wanted to make fundamental 
changes in Social Security, what do I have to do?  I have to make sure that 
the Social Security Administration marches in line with what I want to have 
done, right?
 
So how do I know ó Iíve got all these technically trained bureaucrats working 



in the Social Security Administration, processing your grandmotherís Social 
Security checks and other kinds of work as well.  How do I know that theyíre 
actually gonna implement my changes?  Thatís where the political loyalists 
come in.  Thatís when these political appointees are my loyalists who 
basically with bureaucracy in shape, you might say, make sure it goes in the 
direction I want it to go into.  
Iím a terrible drawer.  Dan, you may not want to put this on here, okay?  Iím 
gonna embarrass myself.  But hereís a simplistic way to look at this.  Iím 
gonna draw ó canít even do it right.  Very simply.  Thatís a choo-choo train.  
Iím telling you.  Donít laugh.  This is the President.  Heís the top engineer.  
Heís been called to undertake a mandate to go and do something.  The people 
elected him to help ó he said, ìYou voted me for these policies.  There is a 
mandate of the people and these are my policies.  These are my reforms Iím 
gonna do.  This is what Iím gonna be recognized for being.î
 
George Bush Sr. said, ìI want to be the education president.î  As some 
examples.  George Bush Jr., George W. Bush, says, ìIím gonna have a new 
program called ëNo Child Left Behindí that you may have heard about.  Weíre 
gonna have fundamental reform in these kinds of areas.  Now, how am I gonna 
make sure all those long-term bureaucrats whoíve been working for many years, 
who are experts by their training ó how am I gonna make sure theyíre gonna go 
along with my policies?  They may not like my policies.  They may think that 
my policies will not work.  So how am I gonna make sure they go along with it?  
Iím gonna have political appointees.  These political appointees are basically 
my management team to help make sure ó theyíre gonna head up bureaucracy to 
make sure bureaucracy goes in the direction I want to go into.î  
So these are the different agencies that you might say is part of that train 
and these agencies are pulled together or the lynchpin ó these are your 
political appointees, okay?  Theyíre the ones that pull bureaucracy to make 
sure bureaucracy is gonna march in tune, to go along with the policies of the 
President.  And itís not just one cabinet secretary, Iím telling you.  Thereís 
not only the top cabinet secretary but youíve also got, again, so many people 
below the cabinet secretary.  The Department of Labor.  Youíve got literally 
hundreds of other political appointees below the Secretary of Labor that are 
political loyalists tied to the Bush administration to help make sure the 
Department of Labor implements the policies and programs that are consistent 
with the Presidentís agenda.
So thatís the reason why we have that.  So we have in a lot of ways a very, 
very interesting kind of system in our bureaucracy.  We have a huge 
administrative apparatus designed to undertake very complex work in our 
society that are staffed by people who have Ph.Ds in chemistry, in physics, in 
mathematics, medicine, and other kinds of things who are taking their orders 
from short-term temporary people. 
 
Iíll give you a good example of myself.  When I worked for the federal 
government, I worked for a couple of different agencies but one was the Bureau 
of Export Administration.  What we were designed to do was to make sure that 
we stopped high-tech goods from going out of the country to destinations that 
it should not go to.  So, for example, super computers to the Soviet Union.  
We did not want to sell them technology.  As somebody said, the technology by 
which they used to hang us with.  We donít want to sell them technology, 
highly sensitive technology, that would give them a military advantage over 
our military.  So we want to basically promote exports and help our U.S. 



businesses, but not too much.  So low-end technology, thatís fine.  But some 
technology that might have civilian and military applications?  Well, weíre 
not so quite sure about.  And what about the high-end technologies?  Weíve got 
to basically stop the flow of those so no one can ó like Hewlett-Packer cannot 
just simply willy-nilly go and export a super computer over to the former 
Soviet Union just because they can make a million dollars off the deal.  Or 5 
million dollars off the deal.  So they had to come through us for approval 
first.
Now, when I worked there, I was doing a lot of management and personnel and 
budget related kinds of ó and evaluation of programs or policies there.  It 
was a great job and I very much enjoyed it.  My boss ó and I was hired on the 
basis of having a Master in Public Administration degree.  But by virtue of my 
training, I was a management analyst.  At one time I was acting director of 
that organization for a short period of time.  My immediate boss was a 
political appointee.  My immediate boss was a lawyer, a former lawyer, from 
Tennessee who happened to know ó whose father happened to know Senator Howard 
Baker, a former senator from Tennessee, who was good friends at the time with 
Ronald Reagan.  My immediate boss, this guy named Ken, did not know anything 
at all about export control policy and he did not know anything about the 
technical aspects.  And yet heís there because a friend of a friend of Ronald 
Reagan.  So here we are, working and basically following the marching orders 
of Ken.  Kenís a nice guy, but Ken doesnít know anything at all about export 
control policy.
 
Now, the thing I want to ask you is that any way to run a government?  I want 
you to just think about that.  We donít have the answer here, but thatís what 
we have here.  You might want to think about why do we bring in people who are 
friends of friends of a politician to basically be at these high-level 
positions and not have the ó you know, basically dictate the work of these 
experts?  Is that the way, given the complexity of what the government is 
responsible for, as some of the things that it does, do we really want to have 
these organizations staffed by amateurs?  And the answer is yes and no.  The 
answer is no in the sense that, boy, do we really want to have somebody who 
doesnít know anything at all about nuclear regulatory policy to head up a 
nuclear regulatory commission or the Department of Energy?
[Inaudible student response]
Well, I mean, yes and no.
[Inaudible student response]
Sometimes when youíre hiring somebody, youíre hiring them ó are they a good 
manager, are they a good organizational leader.  And the view ó and you have a 
point here, Aaron ó the view is they donít have to do all the ins and outs of 
nuclear fusion in order to understand how that organization works.  And to the 
extent they need to go and rely upon the experts whoíve been there for 20 
years?  Thatís fine.  Thatís what theyíll do.  So thatís the argument.  Thatís 
exactly the argument.  Thatís why I say is this any way to run the federal 
government?  The answer is yes and no.  Youíve just made the argument for yes, 
it is.  Because you can have people who can be very good, generically trained, 
broad-based generalists who can help run these organizations but rely upon the 
specific expertise of those who actually work in there on a merit basis.
 
Some people would make the argument, however, that we donít want amateurs at 
the top who donít really know these kinds of things.  We really want to have 
the experts.  It ought to be, quote, ìthe techno-cratsî who should be running 



things.  But again, that has its own problems, too, right?
[Inaudible student response]
Thatís right.  See, thatís whatís always happening here, too.  In fact, Iíll 
tell you a little side point here.  We just need two hours every time we talk, 
Iíll tell ya.  The side point is this.  The average tenure of these political 
appointees is 18 months.  So what am I doing here when Ken becomes my new ó 
welcome to ó meet your new boss.  ìHereís Ken.  Heís from Tennessee.î  ìHow 
ëya doing, Ken?î  We get along just great.  Heís a nice guy.  Iím a 
southerner, heís a southerner, we get along just fine.  But Ken doesnít know 
anything about export controls or what this agency is doing.  The first year 
or so, we are holding his hand to train him on whatís going on.  Heís there 
now doing his job for the next six months, presumably implementing the 
Presidentís policies and philosophy, which he may or may not really know 
about, and then heís gone.  He gets there, wants to pad his resume, and then 
move on to somewhere else.  And then we meet, we have another boss that comes 
into play.  And thatís what really happens in terms of bureaucracy.
 
Now, the question is, why do we have that?  Let me just give you a little bit 
of reasons why we have that.  Again, there are some pros and cons in this, but 
let me just give you ó this, by the way, is called a system of patronage.  
These people that weíre hiring on the basis of political loyalty, this is also 
called patronage.  Patronage versus merit, you might say.  The historical 
background goes all the way back to Andrew Jackson, when Andrew Jackson became 
President.  You remember the very famous phrase, ìTo the victor belongs the 
spoils of warî?  When Andrew Jackson became President in 1828, I believe, he 
cleaned house.  He got rid of all the former Federalists and put in his 
people, his loyalists.  He believed in the government of the common man.  You 
didnít have to go to England to be trained at Oxford or Cambridge in order to 
be a very effective government employee.  You had to be loyal to your boss.  
And so he cleaned house.  He inaugurated this thing called the spoils system.  
Do you remember that?  So what we have with these 4,000 political appointees 
in a lot of ways is a reflection of the spoils system still at work.  And 
again, I gave you the rationale ó the train ride there.  Thatís the rationale 
as why we have that.
But, not, what happened here, why do we actually have to move toward merit?  
Thatís also a very interesting issue.  Do you remember we were also talking 
about over time, in the 1800s, how the spoils system became corrupt.  Do you 
remember when we talked about, for example, Boss Tweed and Tammany Hall, and 
how basically with the tide of immigration coming into the cities you were 
basically providing an informal welfare system in exchange for their political 
loyalty and support at the polls.  We had an election here yesterday and it 
made me think about this.  You know, the common thing was to vote early and 
vote often.  You rounded up all your friends and neighbors, you go and vote 
for your political boss to keep your political boss in power.  And there was a 
lot of corruption, particularly in New York City and other big cities, back in 
the late 1800s.
 
But thereís also corruption at the federal level.  In fact, there was in 1881 
assassination of a President, James Garfield.  There was a person who was a 
disappointed office seeker.  Garfield got elected in 1880.  This person wanted 
to have an appointment as an attache or an ambassador over in Europe.  
Garfield didnít even know who he was.  Garfield says no and the guy got so mad 
he goes and assassinates our President.  When that happened, people in 



Congress began to say, ìYou know what?  The spoils system has become too 
corrupt.  Weíve got to change the system here.î  And so you remember the rise 
of the Progressives?  What did the Progressives try to do?  They tried to 
institute strict voter registration so that, for example, dead people could 
not vote, you know, to keep the political boss in power.  You should not be 
able to vote early and vote often.  You vote one time and thatís it.  
So they enacted, for example, various reforms such as strict voter 
registration laws.  They also ó in terms of this they also passed something 
called the Pendleton Act of 1883.  And the Pendleton Act of 1883 ó the reason 
why itís important ó the book talks about it ó is that this act established 
the first attempt at merit.  It established what is called the Civil Service 
Commission.  Basically, it started moving the federal government to have more 
and more employees covered on the basis of merit and not spoils or not 
patronage or not on the basis of political loyalty.  Those are all the same 
terms essentially.  So the first attempt at moving toward merit we have to 
thank the Progressives for.  Theyíre the ones who gave us that.  And it was 
through the passage of the Pendleton Act of 1883 that established the first 
Civil Service Commission.  And again, they had some other kinds of things such 
as voter registration reforms as well.
 
The Progressives believed ó and this sounds similar today.  People like, for 
example, Woodrow Wilson.  He was one of the leading Progressives and he was 
considered the father of public administration.  He believed and other 
Progressives believed we needed to clean up corrupt spoils.  We need to make 
government more efficient.  We need to basically let government run like a 
business.  Have you heard that today in todayís terms?  You hear it all the 
time.  George W. Bush has said several times, for example, we need to make 
government run more and more like a business.  Cynically Iíll say, ìWhich 
business are you talking about?  Enron?  WorldCom?  Probably not.î  In other 
words, there is some limitation to the business model, if you really want to 
get down to it.  But the idea is we want to clean up the spoils politics, 
clean up corruption, and we want to try to make it run more like a business.  
Thatís what was passed in the Pendleton Act.
Now, thatís how weíve started with this whole idea of moving toward merit.  
But I wanted you to understand and appreciate this whole idea between merit 
verus patronage.


